To 

Permanent Representation of the 
European Commission in Bulgaria
Copy to

European Trade Union Confederation

Dear Ladies and Gentlemens,

Today, 29 February 2012, we – the members of the Trade Union organization within the headquarters of the Confederation of Independent Trade Unions in Bulgaria (CITUB), the “Youth Forum 21st Century” and the National Association of Elder People united have joined to the European Day of Action organized by the European Trade Union Confederation under the slogan “Enough is enough! Alternatives do exist! For employment and social justice!’
We insist that the fiscal discipline and austerity, proclaimed in the new international agreement that is expected to be signed by the European Council in confirmation to the implementation of the Fiscal Pact of December 2011, lead to economic growth, new and quality jobs, and not to negative social policies.

Bulgaria is the poorest country in the European Union and occupies the last 27th place in most of the indicators. We are surprised that according to the most recent precautionary-stabilizing mechanisms coming from Brussels, the salaries of the Bulgarians in recent years have grown unacceptably fast! 

We do not accept this position. Therefore, we openly declare that:

· In this situation our incomes remained at about 26 percent of EU average, the minimum wage is only € 138 and the average wage – only € 356;

· If you want Bulgaria to become Europeanized and we, Bulgarians get gradually closer to the European standards, values ​​and way of life, we strongly NEED HIGHER AND FAIR WAGES. Especially when we work hard, efficient and innovative.

We do not need the favor of European bureaucrats.

Enough is enough! Alternatives do exist! 
For employment and social justice!
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